
ANNOUNCEMENT SHEET 
September 22, 2009 

23nd SCHOOL DAY 
 
There will be a SADD Club meeting today after school in D-9 Ms. McEntire’s 
room.  The meeting will last about 10 minutes.  Anyone interested may come.  
 
Tennis team members are reminded that the match which was cancelled yesterday 
has been rescheduled for today, weather permitting. 
 
ROTC students are reminded that there will be an inspection practice Wednesday 
during 2nd block in the gym.  Make sure you report in with your 2nd block teacher 
then report directly to the gym.  Uniforms are NOT required for 2nd semester 
students ONLY. 
 
The Environmental Club will meet at 3:15 on Wednesday, September 23rd, in Ms. 
Marra’s classroom, B-6.  We will be discussing our next speaker and planned hike 
for October.  All are welcome. 
 
All 2nd semester Art and French students should see Mrs. Johnson or Mrs. 
DeGrove this week for field trip information. 
 
No Open Gym today for girls. 
   
Student Council will have its first meeting this Thursday, September 24 at 7:30 
A.M. in Mrs. Larson’s room (B-8). All members MUST attend! 
 
DECA will meet today at 1:00 in Ms. Cragg’s office. 
 
Pisgah’s See You At The Pole will be in the morning at 7:15. We will be 
collecting money for the Manna Food Bank Packs for kids in Western North 
Carolina. Everyone is invited. 
 
Drivers Ed Class will begin tomorrow in the Media Center. 
 
Mr. Rob Andrews, Admissions counselor for the North Carolina School of 
Science and Math, will hold an informational meeting in the PHS Counseling 
Center on Thursday, September 24th beginning at 6:00 p.m.  Freshmen or 
sophomores interested in attending the “world’s first public, presidential high 
school for juniors and seniors that provides a specialized curriculum in the areas 
of math, science and technology,” should plan on attending this Thursday 
evening.  See Mr. Blackburn in the counseling Center for Further information.  
 
Today is a 1:00 p.m. dismissal day 
 
TEACHERS: 
 
CAFETERIA DUTY   (September 21 – September 25) 
1st Lunch  Michael and C. Singleton 
2nd Lunch Roseboom and Cragg 



3rd Lunch Holloway and H. Sheperd 
 
GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT INFORMATION 
 
The Wendy’s High School Heisman Award deadline for application is 
approaching soon.  Wendy’s gift cards and a chance to attend all of the Heisman 
Memorial Trophy weekend festivities in New York City are possibilities for 
seniors who excel in academics, athletics, and community/school involvement.  
See Mr. Blackburn in the Counseling Center as soon as possible for details. 
 
If you picked up the Elks Nursing Scholarship please come by the counseling 
center at your earliest convenience. 
 
DAR (Daughters of American Revolution) Essay Contest/ Scholarship.  Local, 
state, and national level Competition available for students who are interested in 
writing and Citizenship.  Part I of the application is available now and is due back 
October 16! 
 
Information is in the Guidance Dept. about Teaching Fellows Scholarship.  
Please sign up THIS WEEK for informational meeting! 
 
We have two wonderful opportunities available to our senior students.  Asheville-
Buncombe Technical Community College offers a high school visitation day 
exclusively for seniors on Friday, October 2.  In addition, Haywood community 
College is also offering tours and a career/business showcase on their campus on 
Thursday, October 15.  We would love to take students who are interested in 
attending a two- year school to either of these events.  Permission forms and sign-
up sheets are available with Mrs. Lynn Ray in “E” Building. 
 
First semester students who have signed up to take the PSAT in their math classes 
are reminded to come by guidance and pay $13.00 by Friday, October 9.  If this is 
your first time taking the PSAT and you are enrolled in Geometry and in the 9th 
and 10th grade, there is no charge.  If you have taken the PSAT before, there is a 
$13.00 fee due when you sign up.  2nd semester students taking math beyond 
Geometry planning taking the PSAT on Wednesday, October 14 need to come by 
guidance.  All students are reminded to pay $13.00 before Friday, October 9.   
 
We encourage all students planning to attend a four year college to take this test.  
We MUST have a number by Friday, October 9 to insure that everyone has a test 
booklet.    
 
SENIORS:  Be sure to come by the counseling center every few days to check on 
new scholarships with September and October deadlines.  NC State Park 
Scholarship, East Tennessee Roan Scholars, and the Elk Nursing and Elks Most 
Valuable Student Scholarships now available. 
 



 


